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Response to Pastoral Letter
As a response to Pope Benedict’s Pastoral Letter to the Irish people, March 2010 and in the light of the present reality of the Church in Ireland, the Diocesan Pastoral Council in the Diocese of Kerry decided on an initiative to take place throughout the diocese. The initiative sought to create a space for people to share their experience of reality in the wake of the Pastoral Letter from Pope Benedict to the Irish people. It was decided that an open meeting would take place in each of the 12 pastoral areas of the diocese during the months of May and June 2010. Each pastoral area comprises of 3-5 parishes. 
Process of reflection
The meetings were entitled ‘Let’s Listen’, and they were publicised by the respective pastoral areas, as well as the diocesan website and radio programme. Each session outlined the purpose and context of the gathering. In an atmosphere of prayer and reflection, participants in small groups were invited to reflect and share on where they find themselves now in regard to Church, and subsequently to reflect on what needs to happen. At each gathering, participants were invited to share their views. 

Summary of Reflection 
· Strong feelings of anger, frustration, shame and disappointment were expressed at the revelations of child sexual abuse and at the manner in which Church leadership handled the situation;
· Disillusionment was also expressed at the manner in which further revelations continue to emerge;
· Although shocked by the scandals, people expressed that their own faith remained strong, and they were deeply concerned for the wellbeing of the church and its ability to witness to the Christian message;
· Incredulity has been expressed at the failure of the Irish Bishops to provide clarity and coherency in their present leadership;
· The experience of people is that the Church has marginalised lay people, and in particular, women. The introduction of the Permanent Diaconate has been experienced by many as a further exclusion of women from playing a real role in the Church;
· Appreciation and support for the local clergy was expressed at all gatherings. 
· Grave concern was expressed at the impact of the present scandals on the faith experience of young people. There was a general consensus that outreach to younger people must be a pastoral priority;
· There was a call for more faith formation for laity, and for real and vital roles for lay people in the Church today in which they may exercise their vocations and ministry. 
The process has been valued by people as a space in which they have been listened to, and afforded an opportunity to share and express their views. It is a process that people desire to see continued in our diocese. A report is presently being prepared for the Diocesan Pastoral Council and this will allow an opportunity to reflect on the response we will now make as a diocese.
